
HELLO FROM MRS MITCHELL

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a wonderful start we have had to the new school year at Leavening! It has
been such a joy to see our pupils return with enthusiasm, ready for the year ahead,
and to welcome the new families who have joined our small, caring community.
The first couple of weeks have already been filled with exciting opportunities for
learning and growth. A particular highlight was our whole-school topic launch,
where the children took part in a First Aid course. This gave them valuable life skills
and sparked plenty of curiosity about our learning theme. We have also been
delighted to welcome our new Nursery children and new pupils throughout the
school – they have already settled in so well, and our older children have been
wonderfully kind and supportive in helping them feel at home.

For our Key Stage 2 pupils, the residential trip to Peat Rigg was a truly memorable
experience. The children showed such resilience, teamwork and joy while taking
on challenges in the great outdoors – a perfect reflection of our school’s “Together
We Can” ethos.

I would also like to extend a very warm welcome to all our new families. We are so
pleased you have joined our Leavening family, and I know you will find our school
community to be one of warmth, kindness and support.

You will have received a separate email with details of the many opportunities for
parents and carers to get involved with school life this term. From classroom visits
to special events, there are lots of ways to share in the children’s learning journey –
and we would love to see as many of you as possible taking part.

Thank you, as always, for your continued support. We are looking forward to an
exciting and successful year ahead, filled with learning, laughter and plenty of
achievements to celebrate.

Sian Mitchell
Headteacher
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School Attendance

DIARY DATES
SEPTEMBER

Mon 15th RockSteady begins  

Fri 19  Skateboarding workshopth

Mon 22nd FOLS AGM in school at

2pm. All welcome!

Thurs 25  Parent Maths Cafe 9amth

OCTOBER
Weds 1  Reading workshop for

parents of KS2 at 3.20pm

st

Thurs 2  Reading workshop for

parents of EYFS/KS1 at 3.20pm

nd

Mon 6  Open day for reception

2026 & Nursery

th

Fri 10th Harvest Assembly 9.30am

then Tea & Talk. All welcome!

Mon 13th(pm) & Fri 17  (am)th

EYFS(Nursery&Reception) 

Stay & Play AND Seeing is

Believing in Conkers & Oak Trees 

 Thurs 23  School photos(am)

FOLS Halloween disco 

rd

5.15-6.30pm

Fri 24  Last day of termth

W/C 27  Half term th

NOVEMBER
Mon 3  Training dayrd

W/C Mon 3  Extra-curricular

clubs start-details to follow

rd

W/C Mon 10  Parent/Teacher

Consultations-details to follow

th

W/C Mon 10  Anti-bullying

week.Wear odd socks day(Mon)

th

Fri 14  Children In Need dayth

DECEMBER
Thurs 4  Christmas Craft

afternoon with parents/carers

th

Also Christmas dress-up day in

exchange for tombola prize

Fri 5  Christmas Fair after schoolth

 Fri 12  Christmas production

performances at 9.30am & 2pm

th

Tues 16  Pantomime visit (Conkers

& Oak Trees). Details to follow!

th

Weds 17  FOLS Movie night

3.15pm-5.15pm

th

Thurs 18  Christmas partiesth

Fri 19  Village carol singing 2pm.

All welcome. End of term  

th



Our Safeguarding Team at Leavening CP School: 
Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is: Mrs Mitchell 

Our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead is: Mrs Bennett | Our Safeguarding Governor is: Mrs Isaacs

HIGHLIGHTS FROM ACROSS SCHOOL 

Peat Rigg residential for Oak Trees Class

Our 3-day residential to Peat Rigg was an adventure we will never forget! We loved crate stacking – it felt
like we were building the tallest tower in the world, even when it wobbled at the top. 

Caving was dark, muddy and a little bit scary, but we all felt really proud of ourselves for being brave and
crawling through the tiny spaces together.

Some of our favourite moments were flying down the zipline and learning new skills in bushcraft, like
making fires and building shelters. Archery was tricky at first, but it was exciting when we managed to hit

the target. The low ropes and abseiling helped us to work as a team and gave us the confidence to try
new challenges. It was such a brilliant trip, and one we will remember for a long time!

From Mrs Mitchell: A huge thank you to all of our children for being such a credit to Leavening on the
Peat Rigg residential – your teamwork, resilience and enthusiasm made us very proud. We are also very
grateful to Miss Templeman, Miss Mitchelmore and Miss Cooke for giving up their time to lead and care

for the children throughout the trip. Together we can!



Some children in Oak Trees had a
wonderful few days at school with a

bumper activity pack planned by
Miss Templeman to keep them

busy. They baked focaccia (using
fresh herbs from the allotment) and

fairy cakes; crafting until their
hearts were content, getting

creative with clay and they spent
lots of time outdoors, including the

allotment and the park. Mrs Peel,
Mrs Jacques and Mrs Richrdson had

a lovely time with the children. 

Oak Trees Class continued...

Oak Trees class had a brilliant first PE session of the school
year. This half term they are learning the skills and rules of
High 5 netball. They have made a positive start with high

energy, high enthusiasm and high skills! 



Conkers Class

What a fantastic start to the new school year the Conkers
have had! All have adjusted brilliantly to their new year

groups and our new starters have taken to their new
class like ducklings to water! 

We enjoyed a wonderful first week, spent getting to know
each other again and familiarising ourselves with

routines and expectations. We thoroughly enjoyed the
sunny weather and spent many hours engaged in

(voluntary!) manual labour, helping Mrs Raines get our
future grassy area ready for seed planting. 

Did we have (muddy!) fun! 

On Friday, we launched our new topic of 'Blood, Bottoms and Burps' with a fantastic first aid morning;
many thanks go to Simon for imparting such valuable knowledge and skills to our Conkers. 

We really hope that they came straight home and showcased their skills!  

Well done to Riley!
A huge WELL DONE to Riley who won the cup for getting the most

points at the Village Show on Saturday. 
Congratulations, what a great achievement! 🙂 



Black Pumps (Indoor)
Black Trainers (OutDoor)

Plain White T.Shirt 

My PE Kit

 

Black,Grey or Navy Blue
Shorts/Joggers

NO Bright Coloured Tops or Trainers
NO Jewellery (Including Earrings)

With or Without School Logo

Waterproofs and Wellington
Boots for Forest School

CONKERS
PE

Wednesday
Forest School

Thursday

OAK TREES
PE

Friday
Forest School
Wednesday 



Exciting parental engagement opportunities we have planned at
Leavening Community Primary School this term:  Part 1

FOLS AGM
We would love to invite all parents and carers to join us for the Friends of Leavening (FoLS) Annual General

Meeting on Monday 22nd September at 2.00pm in school. The Friends play a vital role in planning and running
fundraising events that raise much-needed funds to support our children and school community. This year, we

are especially looking for new faces and fresh ideas to help us make our events even more enjoyable and
successful. Whether you can give a little time or a lot, your support will make a real difference. Please do come

along – you’ll be given a warm welcome, and together we can achieve great things for our school.

‘Help your child love Maths’ cafe
We would like to invite all parents and carers to a ‘Help Your Child Love Maths’ workshop in school on

Thursday 25th September from 9.00am to 10.30am. Please feel free to arrive straight after drop-off, when
refreshments will be available. The morning will begin with an overview from Mrs Mitchell about our exciting
work with the National Numeracy programme, before you have the opportunity to join your child in their

classroom for some fun, hands-on maths activities. The session will be welcoming, informal and interactive,
giving you the chance to see how we teach maths, pick up ideas to support learning at home, and most

importantly, share in helping your child develop a real enjoyment of maths.

Oak Trees parent and carer workshop on English
 (reading, writing and spelling curriculum and homework)

We’re excited to invite Oak Trees parents and carers to a ‘Help Your Child Love English’ workshop on
Wednesday 1st October, 3.30–4.15pm here at school. This relaxed after-school session is designed to give you

a clear picture of how English is taught in Key Stage 2, with a focus on reading, writing and spelling. 
You’ll also discover simple, practical ways to support your child’s learning at home.

 Children are very welcome to join you, and the atmosphere will be friendly, informal and hands-on – 
a chance to see English through your child’s eyes and celebrate the joy of words together.

Conkers phonics and reading parent workshop
We warmly invite parents and carers of children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 to join us for a ‘Help Your Child

Love English’ workshop on Thursday 2nd October, 3.30–4.15pm in school. This friendly after-school session
will guide you through how your child will begin their reading journey in Reception, how this develops through

Years 1 and 2, and how we introduce spelling and writing along the way. 
The workshop will be practical, welcoming and interactive, giving you the chance to see how early reading
and writing are taught and how you can support and encourage your child at home. Children are welcome to

attend too, making it a great opportunity to explore and enjoy English together.

Open day* also suitable for parents/carers of nursery
We are delighted to invite parents and carers of children starting Reception in September 2026, all nursery

children aged 2–3 years, and any primary-aged children looking for a new school to our Open Day at
Leavening Community Primary School on Monday 6th October, 9.30am–2.20pm. 

Visits are by appointment only – please contact the school office on 01653 658313 
or email admin@leavening.n-yorks.sch.uk to book your place. 

During your visit, you will be shown around by our Headteacher, one of our governors and some of our fantastic
Year 6 pupils. It’s a wonderful opportunity to explore our facilities, meet our children, and experience first-

hand the warm, family feel and inspiring learning that make Leavening such a special school.  



Exciting parental engagement opportunities we have planned at
Leavening Community Primary School this term:  Part 2

Harvest Assembly and Tea and Talk session for parents and carers
We warmly invite all parents and carers (nursery included) to our Whole School Harvest Assembly on Friday

10th October, 9.30–10.00am. Please feel free to arrive after drop-off—refreshments will be available. 
After the assembly, we’d love you to stay for our autumn term “Tea and Talk” to mark World Mental Health

Day—a relaxed session led by Mrs Peel, with time to chat, optional mindfulness activities, and a chance to
unwind over a cuppa and cake. All are welcome; these mornings have been really popular in the past and we’d

be delighted to see both familiar and new faces.

Seeing is Believing sessions*  also suitable for parents/carers of nursery
We are delighted to welcome parents and carers to our termly ‘Seeing is Believing’ sessions, where you can
spend time in your child’s class and join in with their learning. This term, sessions will take place on Monday

13th October in the afternoon and Friday 17th October in the morning.To help us organise the visits, please
contact the school office to book a slot for one of these times. These sessions are always a wonderful

opportunity to see first-hand how your child learns and to share in their classroom experiences.
Please note- the Nursery Stay & Play session is to be confirmed during w/c 13  Oct. Further details to follow.th

Christmas Craft afternoon* also suitable for parents/carers of nursery
Get ready to sprinkle some festive cheer – we’re inviting all parents and carers to join us for our Christmas Craft
Afternoon on Thursday 4th December, 1.30–3.00pm. Come and spend the afternoon with your child getting

creative and making some wonderful Christmas crafts to take home.
 Expect plenty of glue, glitter and giggles as we get into the holiday spirit together. Christmas jumpers, sparkly
accessories and festive cheer are very much encouraged – the more the merrier! It’s a lovely chance to make

special memories, share the joy of the season, and start December with a smile.

Christmas Play
Children will take to the stage for two performance on Friday 12  December at 9.30am and 2.15pm th

This is always a fantastic event with the children dazzling everyone with their wonderful talents! 
 Due to lack of space, Parents and Carers are invited to one performance only please. Please let us know in

advance which show you will be attending, to assist with our planning arrangements. 
 We look forward to seeing you there.

Carol singing in the community
This wonderful event takes place every year lead by Mrs Stockill at the forefront and the children in fine voice!

It is always a much-loved event which is enjoyed by all. 
This year it will take place on Friday 19  December at 2pm.th

 As in previous years, we will meet at school and go around Leavening Village, with any collected donations
from local residents going towards Friends of Leavening School. Parents and Carers are warmly invited to join

too. We ask that children and participants wear a Santa/Christmas hat where possible. We hope to spread some
Christmas cheer in the community! 

Thank you in advance for your continued support.



Supporting Families in Our School Community

We know that every now and then, families may need a bit of extra help — and that’s
perfectly okay. There are several local and national support options available to families

in Harrogate and North Yorkshire, and you are absolutely not alone.

Here’s a quick look at what’s available:

Free School Meals
Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 automatically qualify. For older children, eligibility
extends to families receiving certain financial support — and applications are open for those
who qualify. North Yorkshire Council
Help with Childcare Costs
North Yorkshire’s Families Information Service can connect you with funding support and
suitable childcare options. Plus, there are government schemes like tax-free childcare, two-
year-olds’ funded hours, and more (depending on circumstances). North Yorkshire
CouncilDemocracy North Yorkshire
Healthy Start Scheme
If you're more than 10 weeks pregnant or have a child under four, you might be eligible for
assistance to buy milk, healthy food, and vitamins. North Yorkshire Council North Yorkshire
Together
Holiday Activities & Food (FEAST)
During school holidays, eligible families can access free food and engaging activities through
the FEAST programme. North Yorkshire Council
Uniform Banks
Local uniform banks are available to help with school clothing costs. Ask your child’s school or
nursery for details about what’s offered in our area. North Yorkshire Council
The Family Fund
If you're raising a child with a disability or serious illness, the Family Fund offers grants for
things like household appliances, sensory toys, clothing, and computers. North Yorkshire
Council

It’s all about support — not judgement.
These services are here to help families thrive. If you ever want to discuss your options in

more detail, you’re always welcome to reach out to us — quietly, friendly, with no
pressure attached.

And if you'd like help navigating any of these — from applying to finding the right website —
we’re happy to lend a hand.
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/community-and-volunteering/cost-living-support-0/help-and-
support-children-and-families

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/community-and-volunteering/cost-living-support-0/help-and-support-children-and-families?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-education-and-childcare/information-about-support-childcare-costs?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-education-and-childcare/information-about-support-childcare-costs?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://edemocracy.northyorks.gov.uk/documents/s15324/Stronger%20Communities%20and%20Community%20Response%20to%20Cost%20of%20Living%20Update.html?CT=2&utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/community-and-volunteering/cost-living-support-0/help-and-support-children-and-families?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://northyorkshiretogether.co.uk/get-support/children-families/?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://northyorkshiretogether.co.uk/get-support/children-families/?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/community-and-volunteering/cost-living-support-0/help-and-support-children-and-families?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/community-and-volunteering/cost-living-support-0/help-and-support-children-and-families?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/community-and-volunteering/cost-living-support-0/help-and-support-children-and-families?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/community-and-volunteering/cost-living-support-0/help-and-support-children-and-families?utm_source=chatgpt.com
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/community-and-volunteering/cost-living-support-0/help-and-support-children-and-families
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/community-and-volunteering/cost-living-support-0/help-and-support-children-and-families




Leavening CP School are now signed up to the
Children’s Book Project. 

This is a fantastic scheme, placing us on 'the map' to
receive donations of free books from bookshops and

other organisations. 

These books will be put into our new library area for a
term for children to utilise. At the end of term, the

books will be reviewed and we will offer a 'free book
stall' for parents/carers and children (led by our

wonderful Young Leaders Team). Books that have been
donated can then be taken home.  

In addition to the above, we are looking for book
donations from home please to help supplement our

library resources. If you can help, please drop off your
donations to the main office. 

Thank you in anticipation of your help
with this scheme 🙂 



Starts back Monday 15‌  September!‌th‌










